
Barbara Wilson Howard
February 1, 1958 - March 10, 2021

Barbara Wilson Howard, 63, passed away peacefully at her home in Cornelius, NC, on
March 10, 2021. She was born on February 1, 1958 in Mooresville, NC, to the late Cecil
and Nancy Wilson.

 

She was preceded in death by her husband, John David Howard, in 2018 and by a son
Jeremy Howard in 1999.

 

Barbara is survived by two daughters: Laura McGuire and her husband Gregory, and
Melanie McCrea; grandchildren, Cassie, Summer, Jaysa, Ryder, Cole, Jacob, and Jarrett;
two sisters, June Lane (Bill) and Donna McMillan (Robin); and four sisters in law, Gretha
Woodard, Lynda Blackwelder, Vickie McKinney (Vick) and Tammy Cain. She is also
survived by many friends and neighbors that she considered family.

 

Memorials may be made to Hospice of Lake Norman, 705 Griffith St. Suite 203, Davidson,
NC 28036.

 

A private memorial service will be held at 11a.m. Monday, March 15 at James Funeral
Home. The service will be live-streamed on the funeral home Facebook page: www.faceb
ook.com/JamesFuneralHome

 

James Funeral Home of Huntersville is serving the family.
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Comments

prayers with family and friends

 
Victoria James - March 17, 2021 at 01:37 PM

I was a neighbor to Barbara while growing up on McNelly Avenue. Barbara, Melanie,
Sharon (Little Wee), and myself (Pattie) spent many summers playing together. We
have lots of fond memories of our time spent together. I am so sorry to hear of her
passing. Your family is in my prayers. Love and prayers, Pattie Long Sigmon

 
Pattie Sigmon - March 15, 2021 at 03:23 PM

Enchanted Cottage was purchased for the family of Barbara Wilson Howard.

 
March 12, 2021 at 09:51 AM

“

“

“

https://www.jamesfuneralhomelkn.com/store/Product.aspx?ProductId=4272


Laura, I am so sorry with the passing of your Mom. I hope you remember me. I used
to job share with your Mom at Duke Power. I hate we lost contact with one another.
You and your family are in my prayers. 

 Love 
 Teresa Sinclair

 
Teresa - March 11, 2021 at 08:25 PM

Yes! I remember you and you were someone I wanted to contact but didn’t know how.
Hope you and your family are doing well.

Laura - March 12, 2021 at 05:21 AM

I was Ryder’s first grade teacher and was blessed by Grommy’s presence more
times than I can count. She was always volunteering in my classroom and at our
school, and attended every field trip with us. I have such fond memories of her. She
was the BEST grandma on the planet! Love, hugs, and prayers to the family.

 
Caleigh Blum - March 11, 2021 at 06:28 PM

her husband David and i were best friends and masonic brothers. the first time. i met her
was at home when i came up to have lunch. as soon as i met her, i felt at home. she loved
her grand children so much. she ws a great mother, look at Laura. laura is a wonderful
mother and wife. barbara will be sorely missed. Roger Ellison.

roger - March 11, 2021 at 07:30 PM

Laura,
 

 
We are so sorry for your loss. Your entire family have been such great neighbors and
friends for many, many years.

 
 
You are in our thoughts and prayers.

 
 
Love, Steve & Kathy Daegling

Steve Daegling - March 12, 2021 at 06:50 PM

We are so very sorry for your loss. We always enjoyed seeing Barbara at yoga and when
we were out walking. Especially when she was walking with Cole and Ryder. She really
enjoyed having those boys with her. We will very much miss her in the neighborhood. 

 
 
Bob & Kris Bruton

Bob & Kris Bruton - March 13, 2021 at 12:21 PM
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